
Burlington Town Council 

December 10, 2013 

 
The Burlington Town Council held a regular public meeting on December 10, 2013 @ 7:00pm in Town Hall with 
Council’s Moore, Huffer, and Armstrong; Town Marshal Jill Hammond; Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger; and Public 
Works Commissioner Steve Stout present.    
 
Guests present were: Jim Walker, John and Alice Pelphrey, Linda Huffer, Betty Armstrong, Jim & Mary Ann Eller, 
Andrea Allen, and Susan Scholl 
 
Council President Moore opens the meeting. 
 
C/T Dinger presents minutes from November 12 regular meeting, November 19 executive session and November 21 
special meeting.  Huffer motions to approve all minutes as presented.  Moore 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents claims to be paid.  Moore motions to pay all claims and salaries as presented except the two 
from Precision Pump and Power.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes Motion passed. 
 
Town Business 

 
Town Marshal Hammond presents Marshal Report for monthly duties.  Armstrong motions to approve report as 
written.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes. Motion passed. 
 
Council President Moore reports that Andrea Allen has been appointed by the council to be the new town judge. 
 
Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout gives a report and states that Miller Pipeline has completed their lining 
work.  He notes that 22 loads of leaves were collected this fall.  He states he received a quote for the electrical 
hookup for the portable generator for the sewage plant for $970.00 from Skiles Electric.  President Moore states that 
more quotes should be requested. 
 
Vice-President Huffer gives a report regarding the Park Board.  He states that things are being finalized for the end 
of the year. 
 
President Moore gives a report of a possible generator grant for the fire department to run the siren in case of 
electrical outage. 
 
Old Business 

 
President Moore publically thanks all those who worked hard for the annual Burlington Christmas Walk.   
 
New Business 

 
An end-of-the-year meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 30, at 7 p.m. at Town Hall.  C/T Dinger will post 
notice on the door.   
 
All are invited to stay following the meeting for refreshments.  Dinger thanks those who made and brought goodies 
in for all to enjoy. 
 
Huffer motions to adjourn meeting.  Armstrong 2nds.  All Ayes.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
________________________                       _____________________________ 
Stan Moore, President                         Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 


